



Minutes of the Meeting of Holy Island Parish Councillors held on August 11th 2021 at 7.00pm in the Reading Room.
859
Present.
Councillors.
R. Coombes – Chair.





G. Douglas.





K. Johnson.






J. Gray






K. Anderson.

860
Apologies.


None.
861
Present.


J.A. Bevan – Clerk.
862
New Councillor.

The Chair opened the meeting by welcoming to the Council Kath Anderson who had agreed 


to be co-opted in place of former Councillor Maureen Porter who had stood down last


month.

863
St Coomb’s Farm. Glamping Planning Application.


A discussion took place concerning the Planning Application for Holiday Accommodation in 

the field to the North East of St Coomb’s Farm. Many concerns were raised and the Chair 


proposed that the Council should formally object to the Application. This was seconded by 


Councillor Gray and carried unanimously. The Clerk to submit the objection, copied to 


Natural England and made public to residents, no later than August 13th.

864
Date of next Parish Council Meeting.

The next meeting was scheduled for September but the Clerk will be away that week and DigVentures will be using the Crossman Hall at the same time. It was agreed to move the 

Meeting to Friday October 1st at 7.00pm in the Crossman Hall.

865
Land Train.


The Chair informed Councillors that he had been advised that there was to be a meeting on 


Zoom called by NCC to discuss the issues raised by the Land Train. It was agreed that the 


council would take part as a group using the Reading Room facilities. The Councillors taking


part dependent on who was available at the time and date of the meeting which had not yet 


been notified to us.

866
Information Leaflet.


The Councillors agreed to distribute the Chair’s Information leaflet around the village on 


Friday this week between 5.00pm and 7.00pm. The Clerk to send it to Geoff Porter for 

inclusion in the September edition of the HIT. Councillor Anderson commented that it should 


be the aim of the Council going forward to protect the village and its residents from outside


pressures that ran contrary to the views and interests of the community particularly with 


regard to tourism while working towards improving the experience of the Island for those 


visiting it.

Meeting closed at 7.53pm.

